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Summary The attached document explains the process of moving 
towards delegated commissioning of primary care, for March 
2016. 
 
The deadline for submission to NHS England is Friday 2 
October 2015.  Each CCG in South West London is asked to 
explore the option to move to individual CCG delegated 
commissioning, in preparation for a discussion due to take 
place at September Governing Body meetings. Although we 
know the required submission date, as yet NHS England is 
to release detail on the processes required; we expect this 
will be available as of July 2015. 
 

Localism  The paper provides information regarding commissioning 
options in South West London, applicable to SWL CCGs. 
 

Liaison  • South West London Collaborative Commissioning 
• NHS England (London Regional Team) 
• Graham Mackenzie and Nicola Jones – Transforming 

Primary Care Delivery Group 
 

Recommendations: The Governing Body are asked to: 
• Consider the points set out in this paper and the option 

to move to individual CCG delegated commissioning.   
• Inform SWL Collaborative Commissioning the outcome 

of your discussion in July, so that the implications for the 
SWL Joint Committee for Primary Care Co-
Commissioning can be discussed by all Chief Officers 
and Chairs. 

 

 


